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Conservatives rejecting McDonald

Minor party silent on senator's support for gay marriage, cites other issues to deny ballot line

By Casey Seiler

March 3, 2012

ALBANY — The Saratoga County Conservative Party will deny state Sen. Roy McDonald its endorsement — although the local party failed to mention McDonald's vote to legalize same-sex marriage in its news release announcing the thumbs-down.

Instead, the Conservatives highlighted the Saratoga Republican's votes on the December reworking of the state tax code, a bill that received the approval of every Senate Republican, and legislation that allows school districts to bond out pension costs.

The local party's executive committee unanimously voted to pull their endorsement. The move could be symbolic, if, as expected, redistricting expands district lines outside of the county.

"Over the last year or so, Mr. McDonald has supported numerous measures that do not represent a conservative approach to governance," their statement said, referring to the tax code revision as "a $3 billion dollar tax increase."

"We believe Mr. McDonald has abandoned his supporters in the Conservative Party and thus are no longer willing to support him," the release states.

The party invited anyone interested in running for state Senate on its line to contact Party Chairman Robert Zordan.

Last year, state Conservative Party Chairman Mike Long warned elected officials that the party would deny its endorsement to anyone who voted in favor of same-sex marriage, which passed the Senate with four Republican votes. As a result, the action by the party was not unexpected by McDonald supporters.

"Senator McDonald respects all opinions throughout the endorsement process and plans to continue working hard to earn their support running a positive campaign focused on his record of eliminating or reducing taxes, creating jobs and helping families throughout his district," McDonald spokesman Mike Veitch said.

McDonald's rejection by the Conservatives comes in the wake of the Town of Wilton GOP's endorsement of Republican Assemblyman Steve McLaughlin over McDonald earlier this week.

Also Friday, Wilton GOP chair Scott Kingsley — a supporter of McDonald — sent an open letter to Saratoga County GOP chair Jasper Nolan protesting Nolan's intent to "vacate" Wilton's vote to endorse McLaughlin.

Kingsley said the vote was done in accordance with party bylaws and should stand. He said the party should be open and operate in the open.

Endorsement season could be upset by redistricting, which may evict politicians from some towns in their current districts.
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